
District Governor Frank’s Weekly Letter 
for Club Presidents – December 2, 2012 	



This Coming Week of December 2, 2012	



DG visits will find Scottie and I with the RC of 
eClub One World (Dick Strayer)  

Also This Past Week	


On Tuesday, we were hosted with an evening social 
at the home of Clark and Nancy Goehring and the  
RC of Shafter.  Thanks to all for a special evening at 
a beautiful home!  On Thursday evening, it was an 
evening social with the RC of Carpinteria and the 
renowned ‘Brewery Boys’ at the home of John and 
Vera Welty.  Another special evening and lasting 
memory.   On Saturday, I attended the 2013-14 
District Staff Meeting under the leadership of DGE 
Jack McClenahan.  A great year is just around the 
corner!  Saturday evening was the Santa Maria 
Christmas Parade of Lights hosted by the Group 12 
Rotary Clubs.  Over 100 Rotarians and Interact 
students make this televised event of 105 lighted 
floats another great success!  

Polio NID to India	



If you are interested in participating with this 
NID scheduled for Feb 22-24 in India, the 
paperwork is due to PDG Anil Garg 
anil.garg@lpl.com no later than December 19th.  
No exceptions.  

The Next Couple of Months…………….	



January 1st:   Tournament of Roses Parade 

January 5th:  District Mid-Term Seminar  
  (Bakersfield) 

January 12th:  District Mid-Term Seminar  
  (Santa Maria) 

January 19th:  Polio Event w/ Cal Poly Women’s 
  Basketball 

January 25th:  District Foundation Gala 
  (Goleta) 

January 26th:  District STEPS Conference 
  (UCSB) 

February 2nd:  District Mid-Term Seminar  
  (Oxnard) 

District Governor Visits	



Scottie and I started our week of visits on 
Wednesday Nov 28th with the RC of Shafter 
(Clark Goehring).  We quickly realized that 
this club, like several in our District, are central 
to activities in their community.  They make 
things happen.  Lots of ‘public image’ sightings 
in Shafter!  They are especially involved in the 
school system by supporting various projects 
and activities.  I was impressed with how they 
recognized a need to support the school band, 
and met their goal to support uniforms for them. 
On Thursday we found ourselves with the RC of 
Carpinteria (Andy Bailard).  My goodness, 
what an active group.  While this club is 
involved with all avenues of service, I was 
especially impressed with their Brown Bag for 
Seniors Program and their effort to place 
American flags throughout their community for 
key holidays.  

Thank you for another great week of Rotary! 


